
 

Dear  

Further to our letter of 11th January 2022 regarding your request for the following information: 

I am writing to request AWE's maternity/paternity/parental leave policy or information that AWE 
follows 

Your request has been handled as a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the 
Act). 

We can confirm that the Atomic Weapons Establishment (AWE) holds all of the information in scope of your 
request.  

We are able to release the attached 4 documents: 

• Maternity Leave Procedure
• Maternity, Adoption and Shared Parental Leave Procedure
• Paternity Leave Procedure
• Shared Parental Leave Procedure

As you will note we have removed the name of officer involved and our internal reference numbers. The 
freedom of information act provides for this under sections 24(1) and 40(2) of the FOI Act. These sections 
provide that information can be withheld where disclosure would prejudice national security and breach the 
principles of the UK GDPR respectively.  

Section 24(1) is a qualified exemption, subject to the Public Interest Test (PIT). The PIT has been carried out 
and has fallen in favour of applying the exemption. 

The Act makes a presumption towards disclosure wherever possible and includes a general obligation to 
promote openness and transparency. However, there is a strong public interest in safeguarding national 
security and in withholding any information that might prejudice it. If the redacted information were to be 
publically released, third party’s may be able to identify management systems used by AWE which could 
result in them being targeted, therefore the public interest lies in the information being withheld. 

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications. If you have any 
queries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office in the first instance. 

 Ref: FOI2022-002 

28th January 2022 



 

 

If you are unhappy with the way your request has been handled you have a right to request an internal 
review within 40 days of receiving this letter, by writing to information.requests@awe.co.uk or our postal 
address: Information Requests Team, AWE Aldermaston, Reading, RG7 4PR. If you are still unhappy after an 
internal review has been completed, under the provisions of Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act 
2000 you have the right to take your complaint to the Information Commissioner’s Office. Please note the 
Commissioner will generally not consider a complaint until you have exhausted AWE’s internal complaints 
process. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
AWE Information Requests Team 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


























































